Hayden Bay Condominium Board Minutes
Wed, July 24, 2013, 6:00 PM

Board Members in Attendance: Don Maltase, Dan Redmond, Victor Viets

Board Members Absent:  Sean Penrith, Amy Welch.
Other Members in Attendance:   Sally Anderson, Donna Hempstead

The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM. 

Sally Anderson took minutes.

Victor Viets moved and Dan Redmond seconded to approve the June 26, 2013 minutes.
3 YES  0 NO


Treasurer's Report:  Victor Viets
Reports Distributed:  Balance Sheet, Budget Comparison
Even though we have accrued additional expenses in connection with the siding project we are still slightly below budget.
                            
Victor Viets handed out Paint Codes of the colors that were designed exclusively for the HBC siding project.  These will be used to match paint when repairs are needed. If any owners want a copy please contact a Board Member.

Insurance Report:  Dan Redmond
Dan will be evaluating our flood insurance policy.
                                                                            
Maintenance  Report: Dan Redmond
The gutter damaged as a result of the split tree has been replaced.
Gutters on the units and detached garages will be cleaned by the end of August.

There are three motion sensor lights not working.  They will be replaced.


Awnings will be here by the end of August.

Deck Masters will be here in August to replace Tom Repp's deck.

The board approved Karen Brumbaugh and Tom Repp's design concept for a  privacy fence in the West end courtyard similar to the one in the East end courtyard.  The privacy fence will be paid for by Brumbaugh and Repp.
Landscape Report: Sally Anderson and Donna Hempstead
Significant repairs have been made to the irrigation system over the last two months resulting in better coverage.  There are still a few more repairs to be made.
New plantings will be added to the area outside the fence by Brumbaugh and Repp's units.
An arborist will be called to evaluate one of the street side pines for which we are concerned.                          

New Business:
Discussion concerning the driveway area where the split tree was removed.  
Aspen/Two Brothers Painting Dispute—see letter below from HBC attorney.
                       
             
   Meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM

   Next HBC Board Meeting--August 28, 2013, 6:00 PM, all members encouraged to attend.
From: Christopher M. Tingey HBC attorney
To:  Doug Hookland, Two Brothers attorney
 

Doug:
 
As you know, I represent the condominium association.  I have been authorized by the Association’s board of directors to dispute the debt on behalf of the Association and all of the individual owners.  I will be doing that by a formal letter that I will send to you in the next day or two.  I just wanted to give you a heads up that it is coming.
 
Admittedly I am coming into this late without all of the history.  I think I’ve pieced the story together pretty well from the correspondence, but I am uncertain about some of the back and forth between Two Brothers and Aspen.  Was there ever a site visit to discuss potential problems with the quality of the work as asserted by Aspen?  I know there was talk about it, but I could never tell if it actually happened?  Also, has Two Brothers been paid for any of the work it did at the project?
 
Please call me with any questions.
 
Chris
 
Christopher M. Tingey
7000 SW Varns St.
Portland, OR 97223
Telephone: 503-684-4111
Cell: 503-901-0954 
Facsimile: 503-598-7758
